
From: Myron Mooney <myrongmooney@gmail.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 11/6/2017 2:16:37 PM
Subject: Safety

Dear Hon. Mr. Bryant,
Your lovely state was my home for more than a decade. I still have lots of family there.Two of my 
nephews are your police officers. I have several grand children in Taylors.
 My reason for writing is this: I am an elderly Presbyterian minister and often travel to your state and 
through it to preach in various North and South Carolina congregations. I am scheduled to preach in 
one of your large congregations in 2018. I and my wife are trained concealed carriers.We feel very 
secure as we travel all over the Southeast except in your state. 35 states honor our permits, So why 
should we be compelled to feel insecure and nervous in these troubled times when we are traveling 
in your state.
. A humble inquiry,
  Rev. Myron Mooney
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